
The Higher Education Student Assistance Authority (HESAA) Board held a meeting by 

conference call on September 8, 2010 at 10:00 am from the HESAA offices in Hamilton. 

 

PRESENT: Mr. Michael Angulo, Esq.; Mr. Richard Garcia; Ms. M. Wilma Harris; Dr. Harvey 

Kesselman; Mr. Julio Marenco, Esq.; Ms. Jean McDonald Rash; Ms. Rossy Matos-Miranda; Mr. 

Jonathan Nycz; Mr. Warren Smith; Ms. Nancy Style, Treasurer’s Designee; Ms. Maria Torres 

Ms. Kristy Van Horn; and Wilmot Wilson members. 

 

 

ABSENT: Mr. Edward Graham. 

 

CALL TO ORDER 

 

Chair Garcia called the meeting to order at 10:03 am and stated that the meeting had been 

noticed in compliance with the requirements of the Open Public Meetings Act. 

 

Mr. Garcia welcomed the Board members.  

 

Mr. Garcia asked the Board Secretary to call the roll. 

 

Roseann Sorrentino called the roll. 

 

RESOLUTION 12:10:  RATIFYING ENGAGEMENT OF PASHMAN STEIN, P.C., 

PAYMENT OF COSTS INCURRED AND PAYMENT OF FUTURE COSTS TO 

REVIEW HESAA OPERATIONS RELATIVE TO THE NJ OIG REPORT 

 

Mr. Joel Mayer, Chief Compliance Officer, presented the resolution.   



 



Motion to approve the resolution was made by Wilma Harris and seconded by Harvey 

Kesselman.  

 

Kristy Van Horn initiated discussion regarding which State agency would now be charged with 

duties regarding this report to which Michael Angulo explained the Office of Inspector General 

has been folded into the State Controller’s Office. 

 

Dr. Kesselman questioned how long the report will remain on the web, and whether the HESAA 

review, once completed, can be posted on line.  Michael Angulo responded that HESAA can 

look into that. 

 

Dr. Messina questioned whether HESAA has taken actions recommended by the OIG report such 

as preparing an Annual Report to which Michael Angulo responded that HESAA has taken such 

actions.  Dr. Messina further questioned why this Resolution was not raised at the time of 

retention to which Michael Angulo explained that there was not a meeting scheduled at that time.  

It was necessary to retain a firm as quickly as possible in case the firm needed to speak with the 

OIG as well as to ensure that all HESAA staff interviewed provided contemporaneous 

information to the firm. 

 

Resolution 12:10

 

ADJOURNMENT 

 

Chair Garcia announced the next HESAA Board meeting will be held on Wednesday, October 

20, 2010 at 10:00 am.  A motion to adjourn was made by Harvey Kesselman and seconded by 

Rossy Matos. 

 

The meeting adjourned at 10:30 am. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 
 



 
 

 

 


